
 

 

     Parents, cold & flu season 
is upon us. It is not too late to 
get flu shots for the family if 
you have not done so yet. 
Please reinforce the im-
portance of handwashing, 
covering coughs and sneezes, 
avoiding crowds if you are ill 
and not sharing eating and 
drinking utensils. Proper rest 
and nutrition also helps keep 
the viruses at bay. 
     Just a reminder, if your 
child is absent or sent home 
from school ill, he/she should 
not return to school until free 
from fever, vomiting, & diar-
rhea for 24 hours or until 
cleared by their doctor. 
     Check out the following 
links to see how cold & flu 
germs are spread & how to 
help tell the difference be-
tween the cold & flu. 
     If you have questions or 
concerns consult  your 
healthcare provider. 
 
 
https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=DKCelBEh2Ec 

Nurse’s 
News 
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NOVEMBER 

 Report Cards - November 2 

 Teacher Professional Dev. Day 

      No School - November 6 

 Cross Country Banquet - November 8 

 Soccer Banquet - November 13 

 Volleyball Banquet - November 14 

 Make-Up Picture Day  

      November 14 

 ASVAB (11th Grade) November 20 

 HAPPY THANKSGIVING 

     No School - November 21 - 23 

 Interims - November 28 

 Senior Panoramic Photo 

 

DECEMBER 

 Football Banquet - December 13 

 Senior Pictures Due - December 14 

 Senior Baby/Toddler photos Due to 

       Miss Nogales - December 14 

 Winter Band Concert (High School) 

      December 19 

 National Honor Society Induction 

      December 20 

 CHRISTMAS BREAK 

     No School - Dec. 24 - Jan. 4, 2019 

 

JANUARY 

 Classes Resume - January 7, 2019 

 End of 1st Semester/Early Release 

       January  18 

 Local Scholarships Available - Jan. 18 

 Local Scholarships Deadline - Feb. 1 

 Martin Luther King Day 

      No School - January 21 

 TCTC Career Day (Sophomores) 

      January 24 

 Report Cards - January 25 
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Good luck to our  

Viking Winter Sports Teams! 

Basketball 

Bowling 

Principal: Jeff Starkey 
Asst. Principal/AD: Todd Rowe 
Asst. AD: Chad Kiser 
 

2018 Homecoming & 

Spirit Week 

     During LaBrae High 

School’s 2018 spirit week, 

students of all classes partici-

pated in the fun throughout 

the days leading up to home-

coming by dressing up. Alt-

hough there was no school on 

Monday, the students started 

the week off with a bang by 

wearing their togas on Toga 

Tuesday. Wednesday, they 

hopped into their favorite pair 

of cowboy boots for Western 

Wednesday. On Thursday, 

they kept it casual with Red 

and Gray Day. Finally, each 

student showed off their class 

pride by flaunting their shirts 

on Class Shirt Day. 

     As the end of the week 

approached, each class deco-

rated their hallways with a 

special theme chosen by their 

peers. The Freshmen’s hall-

way theme was Toy Story. The 

Sophomores put “Up” a good 

fight with the hallway theme 

Up. The Juniors put on a show  

 with the theme of The Great-

est Showman. Finally, the Sen-

iors were in a world of their 

own with World of Disney. 

     The student body nominat-

ed their classmates for home-

coming court. The Freshman 

attendants included Brynley 

Harris, escorted by Aiden Ste-

phens, Sophomore attendants 

were Maggie Guy, escorted by 

Riley Phillips, and Junior At-

tendants were Isabella 

Nogales, escorted by Konner 

Johnston. Senior nominees for 

homecoming king and queen 

were Maddie Sanderson, es-

corted by Tyler Stephens, Kait-

lin Gibson, escorted by Benton 

Tennant, and Makenzie Mat-

tozzi, escorted by Zach Meyer. 

Tyler Stephens was crowned 

King and Makenzie Mattozzi 

was crowned Queen for home-

coming 2018. The evening 

was full of laughs and many 

memories. 

 

(OVER) 

 

     This is the first year we will 

be having a “LaBrae Day”.  All 

grades from Kindergarten to 

12th grade will come together 

this day in our gym.  We are 

asking that everyone wear 

scarlet and gray on November 

2, 2018.  Bring your school 

spirit with you!  “Go Vikes!”  

     Scholarships have been 

added to the LaBrae Web-

site.  Please make sure you 

are checking them daily/

weekly so you do not miss 

out on any scholarship op-

portunities!  

SENIOR REMINDERS 
 

     Seniors will need to submit a 

baby/toddler picture for the grad-

uation slide show.  All pictures 

are due to Miss Nogales 

by December 14, 2018!!  

 

 

 

 

 

      

     Seniors, you also need to sign 

up for the REMIND App!  Im-

portant messages and reminders 

will be sent to you throughout 

the year!!  56 of you have signed 

up, but there are 94 of you!  Stop 

in the School Counselors’ Office 

if you need help!  

LABRAE DAY 

FOLLOW US ON: 
   

  TWITTER - @LaBraeHS 

  INSTAGRAM - @lhsvikings 



 

 

New Teachers: 

Mrs. Carpenter 

     Mrs. Carpenter was inter-

viewed with a few questions 

concerning her current job. 

When asked if she enjoys 

working here at LaBrae High 

School, she responded with a 

yes. She attended and gradu-

ated from the University of 

Akron. Mrs. Carpenter ex-

plained that she truly cares 

about people and wanted to 

have a positive impact now 

and on future generations 

because it is important to 

teach teenagers skills that 

enable them to be responsible 

and self- sufficient adults. She 

felt that she can do it through 

teaching Family and Consumer 

Sciences. 

 

Mr. Michl 

     Mr. Michl answered ques-

tions in his free time about his 

hobbies and college life. He 

attended Kent State main 

campus and majored in Inte-

grated Science. Outside of 

working at LaBrae High School, 

he likes to play disk golf, skate-

board, and watch scary mov-

ies. When asking Mr. Michl if 

he enjoys working here at 

LaBrae High School he re-

sponded with yes, because the 

students are nice and the staff 

is very helpful. 

LaBrae High School — ”Home of the Vikings” 

NHS Hosts Annual 

Blood Drive 

     Donating one pint of blood 

can save up to three lives. On 

September 28th, members of 

the National Honor Society 

hosted a blood drive with the 

help of the Red Cross. The 

blood drive had much success 

and will help many peo-

ple.  Our school was able to 

achieve this success with the 

help of many willing, caring 

students and teachers that 

wanted to make a difference 

in the lives of others. Any and 

all help counts, and LaBrae 

students and staff stepped up 

to possibly save many lives. 

Vikings Football  

Success! 

      If you have picked up a paper 

in the last couple of weeks you 

would know that the LaBrae foot-

ball team is buzzing. Currently 

3rd in their region and ranked in 

the division 5 AP State Poll, the 

Vikings are looking to make a 

deep playoff push. The Vikes (9-

1) are led by captains Colton 

Stoneman, Riley McCleary, Ben-

ton Tennant, Kent Wolford, Kon-

ner Johnston, and Tyler Ste-

phens. The team was 1 point shy 

of breaking the single game scor-

ing record of 74 points but they 

accomplished the single season 

scoring record. The offense aver-

ages around 50 points per game. 

The defense of the Vikes has had 

great success, too, hosting multi-

ple shutout games along with 

holding 7 teams under 15 points. 

The Vikes will host a playoff 

game on November 3, which 

would be the second playoff 

game hosted in three years. 

Good Luck, Vikes! 

  

Thank you to the students & staff  

who contributed to this Newsletter: 
 Haley Armstrong          Mrs. Carpenter 

 Alexis Huscroft    Mrs. Harper 

 Alyssa Huscroft    Mr. Haught              

 Monika Neal    Mr. Michl 

 Cassie Smith                Miss Nogales 

 Tyler Stephens 

 Colton Stoneman 

     On November 19, 2018 we 

will have a CCP Night for stu-

dents who want to take CCP 

Classes.  This event will inform 

parent(s) and students about 

important information and 

criteria you must meet in or-

der to take a CCP class at 

LHS.  All students who are 

interested are encouraged to 

attend.  Registration will begin 

at 5:30 p.m. and the presenta-

tion will start at 6 p.m. in the 

LHS Auditorium. If you have 

any questions please see Miss 

Nogales in the School Counse-

lors’ Office. 

  

Mr. Haught      

     Mr. Damon Haught is our 

new Viking Learning Center 

instructor. Mr. Haught graduat-

ed from YSU with a master’s 

degree in mathematics and a 

bachelor degree in secondary 

math education. He taught at 

Newton Falls and Hubbard 

prior to LaBrae. He also worked 

at Summit Racing Equipment. 

Mr. Haught’s hobbies are 

weightlifting and working on 

cars. Mr. Haught enjoys work-

ing here because the student 

body and staff are a hard work-

ing, respectful, and enjoyable 

group of people. He also be-

lieves the administration shows 

great leadership and treats the 

staff and students with great 

respect.  

     SENIOR COLLEGE &  

CAREER NIGHT A SUCCESS 
 

     The Class of 2019 had their Sen-

ior Night on Monday, October 8, 

2018.  Students and their families 

came and listened about how to 

plan for their future. There was a 

Financial Aid Advisor from Kent 

State – Trumbull University and 35 

representatives from colleges, tech-

nical & trade schools, military, com-

munity agencies, school organiza-

tions, and many more participated 

this year.  Thank you to all the stu-

d e n t s ,  f a m i l i e s , 

and Viking Volunteers who attended 

and/or helped make our event a 

success!  

SADD Sponsors  
RIDE 4 LIFE  
Assembly 

     On September 28, 2018, 

SADD held an assembly for the 

students here at LaBrae. The 

group brought their motorcy-

cles and put on a stunt show 

for our students. The lead mo-

torcyclist, Scott Caraboolad, 

gave a message after the show, 

encouraging the kids to make 

good decisions. He gave his 

testimony of his life as a teen-

ager, and the tough time he 

had as a young adult. Scott 

talked about what he learned, 

that there is always a new road 

we can ride down. This mes-

sage of inspiration and encour-

agement was just the speech 

our students needed to hear. 

GOOD LUCK, VIKES! 


